








October 4, 2003

Dear BfR Friends,

My grantwriter colleague Jill Clay and I, aided by advisers Phil Donnell and Peter Heffron, have prepared the following fundraising appeal that I plan to use in whatever way possible to raise the $2000 needed to fund Irina Kim's two workshop tours to remote villages in Uzbekistan this fall.  Please read the appeal, then decide whether or not you or your group could help provide support for these tours.  Early donations  from this email list will be particularly welcome, as they will enable us to print and mail a paper newsletter, bundled with a self-addressed envelope (usually the most effective way of inspiring folks to send in their checks!). 

Your donations will be tallied and you will receive periodic reports of progress toward our goal.  Meantime, we will be adapting and submitting to foundations Irina's funding proposals to support future workshop tours in Uzbekistan and other Central Asian republics.

Truly, this is a way we as Americans can personally offer a helping hand and say Assalam Aleikum! (We greet you in peace!) to rural Muslims (mostly ethnic Tajiks) in a country that is also dealing with the issue of Islamic fundamentalist terrorism.

Please let us know if you can think of newspapers or newsletters that might print our appeal, or if you have any other suggestions.

Thanks in advance,

Carol
How Much Can One Woman Do?

Supported by our non-profit project Biointensive for Russia (BfR), one woman went to nine schools in Uzbekistan this summer, and taught over 200 people how to double the yields of their family garden plots. Using sustainable, non-chemical methods (double-digging , composting, wide beds, extensive use of seedling flats), these students and teachers learned and are practicing sustainable agriculture so they can feed their families and teach others to do the same. They also grow produce for their local school lunch programs, and seedlings for sale to local families to raise funds for much-needed school repairs.

Who is Irina Kim?

Tirelessly moving from school to school this past summer, Irina Kim is the one-woman wonder who delivered this training. BfR, based in Palo Alto, CA, provides information and funding for Irina and other instructors in Uzbekistan and Russia in collaboration with Ecology Action.

Those on the BfR email list who live nearby have had the opportunity to get to know Irina Kim – our GROW BIOINTENSIVE teacher in Chirchik (near Tashkent), Uzbekistan – at various fundraisers, tours, and other events, during her three visits here since 2000.

Beginning in the late 70s, Irina performed 15 years of graduate -level research in agronomy and soil science, determining which fruit and nut tree varieties were best adapted for planting to stabilize eroded slopes in the Tien Shan mountains north of Tashkent. In 1994, she was given the Russian translation of John Jeavons'  How to Grow More Vegetables, brought by an environmentalist who attended a meeting in Siberia. Inspired by that book, she obtained permission from Uzbekistan's Education Ministry to establish a new subject of study in a Chirchik high school: Biointensive Mini-Farming and Soil Science.

Since 1995, Irina has taught over 765 and graduated over 125 students in the Mini-Farming vocational specialty. The 25 best students are invited to join the Eco-Club and have accompanied her on GROW BIOINTENSIVE workshop tours to villages in Nuratau Nature Reserve and Brichmulla Forest Farm. Irina truly is carrying out the noble mission of training the teachers.

The Need in Uzbekistan

Uzbekistan's economic growth rate is the lowest of any former Soviet republic, largely because important free-market reforms have not yet been carried out, and large numbers of Russian-speaking engineers and other experts have emigrated. While many at the top have become wealthy in post-Soviet times, the social safety net for the general population has been severely eroded. The inflation rate this year is 18.4%, while salaries stagnate and often are not paid for months. Irina's tiny salary was paid recently only after a teacher strike was threatened. Teachers formerly received subsidized public transportation and utilities, but that is no longer the case. And Irina still has a daughter at home to educate!

Many Uzbeks rely on their home garden plots to feed their families.  GROW BIOINTENSIVE helps them double their yields, while maintaining their own health and improving their soil's health by using compost, not chemicals.

How BfR Helps Uzbeks to Preserve their Environment

In a typical introductory seminar, Irina and her student trainers present the following topics:

 • The world food situation

 • Chemicalization of agriculture and its destructive effects on nature

 • GROW BIOINTENSIVE farming as a way to promote sustainable development

 • Double-digging and its role in conserving and improving soil health

More advanced classes are presented to school groups that have received instruction previously. 

The GROW BIOINTENSIVE mini-farming method, which combats desertification, minimizes water use and erosion, and helps to preserve wild nature, is beginning to take hold in the villages after Irina's five years of semi-annual workshop tours.

What better way to counter Islamic extremism from afar than by reaching out to rural Muslims and sharing with them a method that enables them to produce more healthful food from less area, while using fewer resources and enriching the soil in the process?

How You Can Help

BfR is frugal, and Irina and the other instructors are creative cost-cutters. We assure you that any amount you can spare will be fully utilized directly for Irina's work.  U.S. dollars go far in Uzbekistan.

In order to carry out the two-week tour to Nuratau of herself and five young people aged 15-20, Irina needs $1204.  Another $740 will be needed for her subsequent 10-day tour to Brichmulla.

We also seek funding for a commercial printing of the Russian translation of The Sustainable Vegetable Garden by John Jeavons and Carol Cox, and for more workshop tours, including to the Russian Far East. In addition, our colleagues in Bryansk, Ludmila Zhirina and Igor Prokofiev, need support for their ongoing teaching and research work, especially the experiments in the radiation zone. Ludmila and Igor in Bryansk, Aleksandr Avrorin in Moscow, Albina Kochegina in St. Petersburg, and Vladimir Loginov near Krasnodar are all able to teach Biointensive and would welcome the opportunity to teach a workshop in a Russian-speaking area you designate at a cost of approximately $1000, depending on the distance traveled. Please get in touch with Carol to discuss the possibilities.

Getting Involved

Please consider inviting your friends to a gathering at which Carol will describe Irina's work, showing slides and/or the album of photocollages. Opportunities will be offered following the presentation to:

• 
join an ecotour next year to the Former Soviet Union, including the Russian Far East, Western Russia and/or Central Asia, and

• 
become members of BfR and support Irina's work in Central Asia, and/or our other projects in Russia and Uzbekistan.

Also, please call or write with suggestions of others who may be wiling to join this free email list for updates and mini-fundraiser announcements, and/or to join us - memberships begin at $20 and include two newsletters per year. Checks made out to "Ecology Action" for IRS deductibility may be sent to:

BfR, 831 Marshall Drive, Palo Alto, CA 94303-3614.

We have offered only glimpses of Irina's 2-week June tour of Nuratau. Her entire 3-page report of that tour, a one-page report of the May tour to Brichmulla, and the budgets are available on request. For more information about Irina's recent trip and other BfR work, see http://biointensiveforrussia.igc.org/uzbek_travelogue.html (skip down to "Nuratau Nature Reserve and Kyzylkum Desert" and read on from there.)  Photos of that tour and others should be added, very soon.

With warm and deep gratitude,

Carol Vesecky 
 Jill Clay

